
VILLAGE OF HOMEWOOD 
 

 
 
BOARD AGENDA MEMORANDUM        DATE OF MEETING:      December 14, 2021 
 
To:  Jim Marino, Village Manager 
  
From:  John D. Schaefer, Director of Public Works 
 
Topic: Stop Sign Request    
 
PURPOSE   
The residents of the Gladville Avenue, Linden Avenue, and Burr Oak Road neighborhood have 
requested stop signs, which will make these intersections a four-way stop.  Currently these 
intersections are a two-way yield.  Installation of stop signs and the removal of yield signs within 
the Village requires Board approval. 
 
PROCESS  
Administrative Order 83 states Staff will present to the Village Board stop sign requests that meet 
two warrants of MUTCD.  Although this request only meets one of the criteria for a four-way 
intersection, Public Works asks for your consideration due to the sensitivity of this request.   
 
In response to concerns of the residents on Gladville Avenue, Linden Avenue, and Burr Oak 
Road that have requested a four-way stop at these intersections, Public Works has prepared 
the ordinance for Village Board consideration to install four-way stop signs and remove the 
yield signs at the intersections of Gladville Avenue at Linden Avenue and Gladville Avenue at 
Burr Oak Road. 
 
OUTCOME  
Installation of these stop signs will address the concerns of the residents of this area. 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT 
 Funding Source:  No Financial Impact 
 Budgeted Amount:  N/A 
 Cost:  N/A 

 
LEGAL REVIEW 
Completed 
 
RECOMMENDED BOARD ACTION   
Pass an ordinance revising schedules regulating the use of streets within the Village of 
Homewood to add stop signs and remove yield signs at the intersections of Gladville Avenue at 
Linden Avenue and Gladville Avenue at Burr Oak Road. 
 
ATTACHMENT(S) 
Ordinance    


